
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
BY EMAIL 

Anti-Dumping Review Panel 
C/O Legal Services Branch 

Department of Industry and Science 
10 Binara Street 

Canberra City ACT 2601 
P +61 2 6276 1781  |  F +61 2 6213 6821 

Email: adrp@industry.gov.au 
Web: www.adreviewpanel.gov.au 

 

Mr Stephen Porter 
General Manager Steel in Concrete and Trade Measures 
OneSteel Manufacturing Pty Ltd 
 
 
 
Dear Mr Porter, 
 
HOT ROLLED STRUCTURAL STEEL SECTIONS EXPORTED FROM JAPAN, THE 
REPUBLIC OF KOREA, TAIWAN AND THE KINGDOM OF THAILAND –  SUBMISSION 
DATED 11 MARCH 2015 
 
The ADRP Secretariat forwarded to me your submission dated 11 March 2015 (the 11 March 
Submission) in response to the ADC’s  Response to the Panel’s Invitation to Comment Letter, 
dated 23 February 2015 (the ADC Response).  As you acknowledged in your covering email, 
this was outside of the time frame that the Panel would normally consider submissions.  
 
The ‘time frame’ for lodging submissions is 30 days and is referred to in s269ZZI(2)(c)  and 
s269ZZJ of the Customs Act  and s269ZZK(4) prohibits  the Panel from considering 
submissions received after the 30 day period.  
 
I am aware that the ADC’s response was received on the last day of the 30 day statutory time 
period referred to above. 
  
I have noted that the 11 March Submission deals only with the question of the Panel’s 
jurisdiction or power to review a decision relating to the ad valorem form of the anti-dumping 
duties and does not deal with the merits of the reviewable decision. The Panel is therefore not 
treating the 11 March Submission as one made under s269ZZJ nor one to which the prohibition 
in s269ZZK(4) applies.   Accordingly, the time limits in ss269ZZJ and 269ZZK(4) do not apply to 
the 11 March Submission and the Panel has decided to accept it and take it into consideration. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Leora Blumberg 
Member 
Anti-Dumping Review Panel 
 
17 March 2015 

 


